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March 15, 2024 

Dear Supporting Pastors, Churches, and Praying Friends.

 

The 5th Anniversary of DBBC.

 March the 3rd was the 5th anniversary Sunday of Daepyeong Bible Baptist Church.  

We had Pastor Jim Taylor of Haven Baptist Church in Gunsan, S. Korea as our guest speak-

er.  He was with us for the opening service of this church 5 years ago.  39 people attended 

and thanked the Lord for His wonderful grace and provisions for this young church. 

 Jae and I are very grateful for this wonderful honor and privilege to represent you in 

Sejong city, S. Korea for the gospel ministry.  Many souls have been saved and many more 

will be added into the kingdom of God as we continue to preach the gospel of salvation 

through our Lord Jesus Christ.  It is our joy to see the new Christians are growing in the 

Lord and the Church is getting stronger by His grace.  Please continue to pray for His bless-

ing and power upon this church as we continue to obey His great commission to seek and to 

save the lost. 

 

Donation of A Property.

 Mr. Oh has been a member of DBBC for about a year.  His family have lived in the 

area for several generations.  On our 5th anniversary, he and the family dedicated to the 

Lord a 2.5 acres of land to be used for the Lord.  It was such a great blessing to see how the 

Lord is working among His people and His people are responding to the leadership of God. 

 We had a dedication service last week on the site and asked the Lord to use it to His 

glory and to bless the family.  It is zoned as forest land now, but it is located near an indus-

trial complex development which  is underway. Please pray for the wisdom of God and His 

leadership as we take this responsibility and use for His purpose.  I believe the Lord has a 

reason to give us this land. 

 

 Thank you always for your love for us, and for your faithful prayers and supports for 

this ministry.  We hope and pray the Lord bless you abundantly for your efforts and sacrifi-

cial giving for our work and for World Mission! 

 

Prayer Requests. 

 1) Salvations of friends and families  

 2) Christian Character Class.   

 3) Discipleship program.    

 4) Brother Yoon at HBBC.  

 

 

 Your Missionaries to S. Korea,       

   

  Benjamin and Jae Park   


